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RESPONSE TO QUESTION ON NOTICE 
Questions on Notice Paper No 1 

Friday, 6 December 2024 
Question No. 37 

Ms CLAY: To ask the Minister for City and Government Services — 

1. How many households currently have access to household food organics and garden organics
(FOGO) services, broken down by (a) apartments and (b) freestanding homes.

2. How many households will have access to FOGO by the end of 2028.
3. By what date will all Canberrans have access to household FOGO services.

Ms Tara Cheyne MLA – The answer to the Member’s questions are as follows: 

1. The table below shows the households in the ACT with access to the household Food
Organics and Garden Organics (FOGO) services as at 9 December 2024.

Waste Arrangement # of Households with Access to FOGO 
Multi-unit dwellings 1,745 
Single unit dwellings 4,161 
Total 5,906 

The figures are broken down by households in single unit dwellings that have their own FOGO 
mobile garbage bin (MGB), and households that share FOGO MGBs with other households in 
a complex (which can include apartments or townhouses). 

2. The current FOGO expansion is set to provide an additional 1,150 Multi-Unit Dwellings
(MUDs) with a FOGO service, which will bring the total number of households with a FOGO 
service to 6,445. The FOGO collection service will be rolled out to all of Canberra when the 
FOGO facility has been constructed and commissioned.



3. See above. 

Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 

Tara Cheyne MLA 
Minister for City and Government Services     Date:............................ 
  This response required 1 hr to complete, at an approximate cost of $94.28 




